
 
 

SCCCD CHANCELLOR’S CABINET NOTES 
Monday, September 12, 2016, 3:00 p.m. 

 
 
 

Accreditation 
Functional Map 

Barbara Hioco and Cyndie Luna presented information 
regarding the Accreditation Functional Map. Ms. Luna 
explained the map and how it is designed to work. 

Strategic Planning 
Update 

Barbara Hioco reminded everyone that the Strategic Planning 
Alliance is next Monday, Sept. 19.  Reminders will go out 
tomorrow. 

AR 2510 and Roles 
for Constituents 
(Please bring your 
materials from the 
last meeting.) 

Sandra Caldwell gave information on Roles of Constituents in 
District Decision Making. The difference in committees, 
workgroups and task forces was discussed. Dr. Caldwell 
explained how the participatory governance process works and 
how other items that don’t require participatory governance 
work and how everyone is informed. This is in relation to AR 
2510. The document she presented to the group is the final 
document.  

IEPI District Plan Barbara Hioco reported that the plan is complete and she will 
get the necessary signatures. 

Update on Web 
Design 

Pedro Avila gave a presentation of the re-design of the website. 
It included examples of the district website as well as 
individual campuses. It was well received and he will continue 
the process.  

Additional CTE 
Funding 

Carole Goldsmith gave information on the additional CTE 
funding and how the distribution may work. There was 
discussion as to the funds being divided among the colleges 
only or including the district in the distribution. It was agreed 
that District Educational Services needs support. Dr. Parnell 
asked the three presidents and Dr. Hioco to meet and discuss 
this and bring back a recommendation.  

CVHEC CEO 
Summit 

This had been discussed previously and there were no 
questions. 

Combined Spring 
2017 Convocation 

Sandra Caldwell advised the group that they need to decide if 
they are going to do a combined Spring Convocation or 
individual campus convocations. The presidents will consider 
the options and bring it back to chancellor’s cabinet for a 
decision. 

CVCF Community 
Conversation; 
Community Benefit 
Organization 
Capacity (Sept. 22, 
3:30 – 5:00 p.m.) 

Dr. Parnell and Rico Guerrero will discuss this and bring it 
back to chancellor’s cabinet if necessary.  

ACBO’s Walter 
Star-Robie Award 

Dr. Parnell asked the group to think about if there is anyone 
that should be nominated for this award or other awards that 
come up. He would like the cabinet to think about this as a 
district wide thing rather than individual campuses. 
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Classification / 
Compensation Study 

Annette Loria reported that she has been in conversation with 
Dr. Parnell regarding this matter.  

FRISK Training Annette Loria explained information about this type of 
training. She asked the group if this is something they are 
interested in. This training is focused on discipline. The 
consensus is that this training is good and we should move 
forward with it. 

Police Department Christine Miktarian reported that they are in need of hiring 5 
new employees. Other issues of concern were also discussed. 
Dr. Parnell reported that work is being done toward solutions 
to improve the department. 

Sponsorships Lucy Ruiz reported several sponsorships the district is 
participating in.  

Board Policies Dr. Parnell explained that he wants the chancellor’s cabinet to 
review five policies at a time. He would like to start looking at 
them in November. Doing a blanket change for name changes 
was discussed. 

 
 

Next Cabinet Meeting:  September 26, 2016 
(No meeting on Sept. 19) 


